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Measure Description: 
Directs Oregon Department of Administrative Services to issue grant to organization dedicated to 
addressing community needs relating to October 1, 2015, shooting on campus of Umpqua Community 
College. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Administrative Services (DAS) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
The measure specifies that the grant will be in the amount of $3 million General Fund. 
  
Analysis: 
On October 1, 2015, a shooting take place on the campus of Umpqua Community College near 
Roseburg, Oregon, that resulted in the deaths of an assistant professor, eight students, and the 
gunman. In addition, several other people were injured during the attack.  The community has identified 
a number of issues to be addressed as a result of the event.  The measure provides $3 million General 
Fund to help address these issues and specifies that the funds will be appropriated to the Department of 
Administrative Services (DAS).  DAS will issue the funds, in the form of a one-time grant, to an 
organization that will assess and address community needs relating to the shooting.  DAS expects that 
costs related to administration of the grant are minimal and can be absorbed within the agency’s budget. 
 


